Belize Outreach visit Summary

February 24-28, 2016

Cynthia White/Lisa Leverette

Meeting with Gareth Murillo, Director Ministry of Cooperatives- Reviewed next step for working paper.  His staff is currently attending to year end and conference responsibilities. They will direct attention to paper immediately thereafter.  We have agreed to both contribute to the paper and send iterations to co-create at least two rounds by June 1.  
We agreed to highlight Sandy Beach, Marigold Women and also Trio and Bella Vista groups in case studies.  Cynthia and I discussed separately the value of a separate Case Study on the Hopkins Farmers group to illustrate challenges in our grant making.

Mr. Murillo reiterated a wish list from SDOP would include assisting with capacity building relative to Triple Bottom Line skill acquisition as well as continued funding in Belize by SDOP.  We discussed the difficulty in identifying an intermediary organization upon the completion of 6 years. He validated our observations about the challenges of such a venture. 
Armando Aban (Mandy), Senior Cooperatives Officer, Department of Cooperatives,  introduced us to 2 groups, Maskall Farmers seeking to build a supply store to sell agro chemicals, feed and expand to include hardware supplies and other goods. The other group was a groups of farmers from Nago Bank seeking to build a depot where buyers can purchase produce in bulk.
The Maskall farmers -seek support to rebuild based on the Ministry of agriculture pesticides division’s inspection and directive to reconfigure the store in order to separate agro chemicals from other stock, have adequate ventilation and fire resistant building materials in order to comply with reseller requirements.  The Ministry officer is highly involved in assisting the group meet requirements for rebuilding.  The group appears well established. They have a plan to share profits as well as reinvest in the enterprise.  The budget appears inflated.  The group was counseled to revise budget to half in keeping with budgets for similar projects. Send letter thanking group for visit and request revised budget of $30,000 BZ and timeline for construction.
The Nago Bank farmer’s co-operative- has purchased land where they are presently growing crops as well as clearing land to relocate their society.  Production on their present site as well as the newly acquired site is productive and increasing. The group wants to construct a depot whereas buyers can purchase produce wholesale from a central location.  The Government clearly recognizes the growing economic viability of the region and has agreed to construct a paved road into the region. The budget appears inflated. The group was counselled to revise budget in keeping with budgets for similar projects. Send letter thanking group for visit and request revised budget of $30,000 BZ and timeline for construction.

Garifuna Farmers (Punta Gorda) - Our contingent met with the female farmer that attended the last visit.  She shared that the previous members are no working together and have sought other work.  She continues to farm land with her mother.  We reiterated the SDOP criteria and encouraged her to reach out to us should the group reassemble, design a project and wish to apply.  No further follow-up necessary.

Barranco Fisherman’s group- Met with group at the Satiim Office under the direction of Ms. Froyla.  The group made a presentation detailing their idea of building up the infrastructure of their fishing business with equipment such as a motor boat and GPS system.  They presently have an older row boat that does then to remain competitive especially against the overfishing done by the adjacent country.  The group was unable to answer questions about market share, profit sharing, storage and delivery, etc.  They appear to operate as a group and have similar ideas.  The ideas however have not been developed into a business plan or design.  We encouraged the group to avail themselves to the capacity building experience with Satiim in order to evolve the idea into a workable design.  We will follow up with the group during the next visit. Send letter to Froyla thanking her for introducing us to the group and expressing our optimism that the group may indeed be a good fit for our program after developing a business plan and project design.  Inform her we will be in touch ahead of our next visit to check on the groups’ progress.
Mayan Women’s baked goods group-(San Antonio)- Met with group at Satiim under the direction of Ms. Froyla. The group of Mayan women previously owned and operated a restaurant in San Antonio.  They moved from the property they “owned” after a fire.  The unit was apparently vacant for some time.  The village chairperson allowed another group to use the property.  The new group repaired the roof and assumed dominion of the property.  The original women’s cooperative objected to the reassignment of the building and are currently in the process of advocating to the village chairperson to return the building to them.  The new occupants are demanding payment for the new roof as a condition of vacating the property.  The women are apparently making progress toward regaining possession of the building without paying for the roof.  

They would like to restart their restaurant business once they have the building back in their possession.  They would like to seek funding for a solar oven and refrigerator as well as supplies, display case and fencing for the property.  The group clearly has many challenges to overcome before seeking support from SDOP.  We discussed what would constitute possession of the building considering the Mayans interpretation of land ownership.  Acknowledgment from the Village Chairperson may be sufficient as proof of possession of the property.  The group will also work with Satiim to develop a business plan and project design.  We will follow-up with the group on our next visit. Send letter to Froyla thanking her for introducing us to the group and expressing our optimism that the group may indeed be a good fit for our program after settling ownership challenges, developing a business plan and project design.  Inform her we will be in touch ahead of our next visit to check on the group’s progress.

Seine Bight- The group failed to meet for a prearranged meeting.  We waited approximately 30 minutes.  There was clearly some sort of activity taking place in the village.  We observed the Village Chairman leading what appeared to be a funeral procession as we left the community.  A note was left at the community center as a calling card.  We will follow-up during the next visit. Send letter expressing our regret that we were not able to meet with the group and will be in touch ahead of our next visit.
Sandy Beach- Met with the ladies of Sandy Beach for lunch.  The ladies were regretful about Cynthia’s retirement.  There was celebration of the progress with the restaurant and cabanas.  The project is progressing well.  They are experiencing brisk business based on word of mouth.  There has been demand for a cabana equipped with kitchen.  There is also a need for an office for the enterprise.  The group wants to remodel an older cabana as an office as well as an additional older cabana as a washhouse for the property.  We discussed possible leveraging of Govt/EU, SDOP and Sandy Beach funding in order to secure an additional cabana and remodel 2 others. This arrangement if it comes to fruition would reflect the final investment from SDOP.  The group should be in excellent condition to remain viable with a positive economic forecast for some time to come.  The group is currently coaching and training younger workers from the village to work alongside them at the Bed and Breakfast.
